
From: Ross Povenmire
To: Matt Coogan; Brendan Sweeney
Cc: Bob Gore
Subject: FW: Vacancy-Planning Board
Date: Thursday, January 18, 2024 3:20:53 PM
Attachments: ResumeJBarnes0323.pdf

Hello Matt, Brendan, last night the Planning Board voted to recommend James Barnes for
appointment by the Select Board to fill the remainder of the term vacated by John Adams (see
resume attached). The term expires May, 2024. Please place the appointment of Mr. Barnes on the
agenda of the Select Board as soon as possible. The Planning Board has had difficulty mustering a
quorum these past few months since the resignation of Mr. Adams, and so the Board looks forward
eagerly to Mr. Barne’s appointment.

Please let me know when the Select Board will take up this matter so I may relay that information to
Mr. Barnes and also make arrangements to attend the meeting in support of his appointment.

Ross

From: Bob Gore <bobcgore@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, January 17, 2024 10:17 PM
To: James Barnes <jhbarnes1@mac.com>; Ross Povenmire <rpovenmire@town.boxford.ma.us> 
Subject: Re: Vacancy-Planning Board

External Sender
Jim:

I’m pleased to let you know that the Planning board has voted unanimously to recommend that the 
Select Board appoint you to the planning board for the remainder of a vacant term. Thank you for 
your continued interest over the years and your contributions to Boxford on many fronts. Please let 
me know if you have any questions and thank you again for your interest.

Bob

Bob Gore
Berry Patch Farm
186 Main Street
Boxford, MA 01921

Cell:617 834 8349
Home: 978 887 0324

mailto:rpovenmire@town.boxford.ma.us
mailto:mcoogan@town.boxford.ma.us
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mailto:bobcgore@gmail.com



J A M E S  B A R N E S  
239 Ipswich Road, Boxford, MA 01921 


Email jhbarnes1@mac.com 
Cell Tel. 978-764-1583 Home Tel. 978-887-8442 


SUMMARY 


 Senior executive skilled in intergovernmental relations and in managing grant programs. 
Experienced in building and leading multidisciplinary teams. HUD programs compliance 
expert. 50 + years of experience with HUD programs. 


WORK EXPERIENCE 
 2020 – Present, Community Development Consultant 


     While in retirement, undertake small number of consulting engagements with local                                    
governments and training for National Community Development Association (NCDA) 
2018 – 2020 HOME Director, North Suburban Consortium, Malden, 
Massachusetts 
    Managed HUD HOME program for an 8-community consortium north of Boston.  
2008 – 2016 Community Development Director, City of Lawrence, 
Massachusetts 
     Led a large City department in administration of Federal and State grant programs.  
1999 – 2008 New England Regional Office, U. S. Dept. of Housing and Urban 
Development, Boston, Massachusetts 
     2004 – 2008   Deputy Regional Director 
     2002 – 2004   Assistant to Deputy Assistant Secretary 
     1999 –2002    Director, Community Planning and Development  
1979 – 1999 Midwest Regional Office, U. S. Dept of Housing and Urban 
Development, Chicago, Illinois 
     1985 - 1999   Director, Community Planning and Development 
     1979 – 1985   Program Manager, Community Planning and Development  
          Led the team managing the Small Cities program in rural Illinois. 
1972 – 1979 Milwaukee Office, U. S. Dept. of Housing and Urban Development 


HUD Representative, represented department in grants to small cities and towns in 
Wisconsin.  


1969 – 1972   VISTA Volunteer, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 


EDUCATION AND TRAINING 
 


1969   BA Economics   Middlebury College     Middlebury, Vermont 


1985   MBA Finance    De Paul University       Chicago, Illinois 


VOLUNTEER WORK 







Past member Boxford Cable Advisory Committee, member Boxford Housing Partnership 


Committee, Boxford Community Preservation Committee 


Commissioner, representing Boxford, Merrimack Valley Planning Commission 


Chair, Board of Deacons, past chair Board of Missions, Congregational Church of Topsfield 


Past board member Joyful Noises Preschool 


Volunteer Cook, Topsfield Fair Congregational Church Restaurant 


Volunteer, Essex County Habitat for Humanity 


 







On Mon, Dec 4, 2023 at 10:33 AM Bob Gore <bobcgore@gmail.com> wrote:

Ross

Pl schedule time at the next meeting to interview applicants. 

Thanks your interest Jim!

Bob

On Mon, Dec 4, 2023 at 9:52 AM James Barnes <jhbarnes1@mac.com> wrote:

Dear Bob - I am writing to express my interest in filling the Planning Board vacancy.
Attached are a formal application letter and a copy of my resume.

I am available most any time to discuss, including at a meeting of the Board.

Thank you for your consideration.
Jim Barnes
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